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Accessibility Advisory Committee Minutes

January 25, 2018

CITY OF BELLEVILLE

ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF January 24, 2018 MEETING
A meeting of the Accessibility Advisory Committee was held on Thursday, Wednesday January 24, 2018 at 1:00 p.m. in the SMB Room, 3rd floor City Hall
ATTENDANCE

Councillor Garnet Thompson, Chair

 Ms. Jennifer McTavish
Councillor Jack Miller



 Mr. Jeremy Davis

 Ms. Carol Goodall



 Ms. Deanna Dulmage
ABSENT
Councillor McCaw

Mr. Dwain Hilts
Ms. Karen Kitchen
STAFF PRESENT

Ms. Sarah Collins, Accessibility Coordinator

Ms. Jennifer Stitt. Council Services Assistant/Recording Secretary

1. CALL TO ORDER

Councillor Thompson called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.
2.
ATTENDANCE
See Above.
3.    DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND GENERAL THEREOF
There were no disclosures made at this meeting.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes of the Accessibility Advisory Committee Meeting held on November 30th, 2017 had been circulated.

Moved by Jeremy Davis
Seconded by Jennifer McTavish
THAT the Minutes of the Accessibility Advisory Committee Meeting of November 30th, 2017 be amended to show Councillor Miller was not in attendance

- CARRIED -
5.
CORRESPONDENCE
There was no correspondence at today’s meeting.

6.
DEPUTATION
         Paul Buck, Transit Manager, City of Belleville
 
Paul addressed mobility bus concerns and upcoming Transit projects.

Most notably, Paul informed the committee about his meetings with Jill from Central taxi, and with Parkhurst transportation. Paul’s plan is to keep regular contact with each company to work together to correct issues and improve mobility services in the community.  Paul relayed that they are interviewing for a new Transit supervisor who will take on the role of keeping track of mobility bus and taxi services, and goal being to meet weekly to keep things running smooth. Discussion took place surrounding the number of taxi licenses that need to be accessible, and how currently there is not a by-law in place to say how many actually need to be on the road in service at any given time.  Sarah, Accessibility Coordinator, noted that Central does have an AODA requirement to have drivers trained on the AODA and customer service standards.   In the City’s contract, it also states the AODA requirement with Central.  Paul informed committee of upcoming Transit projects that will be rolling out, such as; transit signage updated/upgraded, reflective and more visible bus routes that are numbered, onboard/pre-board announcements on transit buses, and cataloguing all 300 bus stops.  
Moved by Councillor Miller

Seconded by Deanna Dulmage

THAT the deputation of Paul Buck, Manager of Transit be received
- CARRIED -
7. 
 ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

7.1 Taxi By-laws/On demand accessible taxis 


Discussion took place surrounding the number of taxi licenses that need to be accessible, and how currently there is not a by-law in place to say how many need to be on the road, in service, at any given time.  Sarah, Accessibility Coordinator, noted that taxi brokers or operating companies will be subject to AODA and accessibility requirements. Committee agreed as a whole that the taxi by-law needs to be changed, or a new one created.  Currently there is a certain percentage of taxi’s that must be licensed for accessibility, but nothing to mandate how many need to be on the road.  The demographic in this area is aging and the demand for accessible transit will only increase.   

7.2 “Accessibility Recommendations” for site plans


Sarah noted that currently there are site plans in the cue but talked about the plan going forward to review plans with Committee members.  The question was posed as to whether there was value in the committee looking over site plans, as in the past it didn’t seem to make a difference.  Sarah commented that her hope was to return to the idea that the Accessibility Committee would act in a consulting role for site plans. Sarah explained that although the committee’s recommendations do not need to be implemented, they could still serve purposeful.
7.3 Feedback on Functional Assessment tool /Schedule site visits

Sarah asked the committee for feedback / comments regarding the ‘Functional Assessment Tool” she had provided.  A lengthy discussion ensued about the Functional Assessment tool, specifically how to keep the evaluation consistent when different people will be performing them. It was determined that a set list of criteria needs to be developed, to keep things accurate and reliable. Carol Goodall expressed a keen interest in developing the assessment tool, and offered to take the lead.

 7.4 Accessible Washroom Key Features
The renovation and upgrading of the Zwicks washrooms was briefly touched on, and it was noted that they will be made to meet accessibility standards.  Currently there is a set budget for the project and it is being decided what changes can be made to make the most impact for the money allotted.
 7.5 Accessibility Open Home/Workshop

Councillor Thompson communicated that the goal for the Accessibility workshop is to host the event in September 2018, and to bring public awareness about accessibility issues to the community.  The committee needs to decide who the target audience will be, and what topics should be focused on. Deanna Dulmage stated she is on the sub-committee for the workshop with Nancy Lewis from META, Bonnie DeRushie – East Central Training Board and Jen Mills – Quinte Rehabilitation.  Committee asked Sarah to be the staff person on board in assisting the committee’s to roll out this event.
7.6     Accessibility Coordinator Updates


Sarah informed the committee that she has been busy networking in the community with organizations such as; The White Cane Club, Stroke Survivors, CNIB, and Canadian Hearing Society.  Sarah has been gaining a lot of information and knowledge to address relevant issues in this community.  Sarah has been encouraging members from these groups to attend accessibility meetings, and there was a couple from the White Cane Club  that attended today’s meeting.   Sarah is working on the Corporate Accessibility Policy for The City of Belleville.  Sarah relayed the need to edit the current Customer Service Policy to reflect all individuals and not separate accessibility needs.
8.
NEW BUSINESS AND INFORMATION MATTERS


The ways in which accessibility concerns are reported to the city was discussed.  Currently there is a form on the City’s web site to report issues; however, Sarah noted it is not user friendly or accessible.  Sarah suggested that accessibility concerns can filter through to her, and she will funnel it to the appropriate department.
9.
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Accessibility Advisory Committee will be held on Wednesday, Feb 28, 2018 at 1pm in the Sir Mackenzie Bowell Room, 3rd floor, City Hall.  
10.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 3:00p.m. 
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